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"Therefore, my beloved brethren, be ye stedfast, unmoveable,
always abounding in the work of the Lord, forasmuch as ye know
that your labour is not in vain in the Lord." - | Corinthians 15:58

July 2024

Dear Friends and Supporters,

Summer has finally hit Wales! We've been enjoying some fantastic weather lately, with lots of sunshine and
temperatures in the 70s. It's a nice change from our usual cool and rainy days. Oddly enough, we've already
accustomed ourselves to the Welsh weather to the point that these warmer temperatures feel hot to us. Still, as we
soak up the warmth and longer daylight hours, we can't help but feel grateful for this beautiful country we call home.
We're excited to fill you in on what's been happening here during these sunny days.

July Reflections:

After the whirlwind of June, much of July was dedicated to catching up on various projects that had been
temporarily set aside. Amidst our regular commitments, we were also blessed to participate in a significant event—
the summer youth camp.

Youth Camp Highlights:

Ron and | had the privilege of serving at this year's youth camp. While the week was undoubtedly exhausting, it was
immensely rewarding. The joy of seeing young people engage with the Lord was truly heartening. Most importantly,
we rejoice that 22 young souls made professions of faith! Praise God for His work in these young lives.

Personal Update:

Unfortunately, Dana spent a significant portion of July on doctor-recommended bed rest due to a flare-up of a
chronic back issue. While she managed to attend most services, there were a few she regrettably had to miss. We're
thankful to report that the rest period proved beneficial, and she's now feeling much improved.

Looking Ahead:

August promises to be another busy month as we prepare for our Back-to-School Tent Meeting and Holiday Bible
Club scheduled for the month's end. We're excited to collaborate with a few other local chapels for this outreach
event. Please join us in prayer for a strong turnout and, most importantly, for hearts to be touched by God's Word.

Closing Thoughts:

As always, we're deeply grateful for your unwavering support. Your
prayers, love, and partnership in the Gospel make our ministry here
possible. We're continually amazed at how God uses your faithfulness
to further His kingdom in Wales. We covet your continued prayers for
the upcoming tent meeting and Holiday Bible Club. May God's Spirit
move mightily!

In Christ's Hand,
Jason and Dana Rongione
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